
The Western Oregon Plan Revisions are problematic in the realms of environmental protection and community stability priorities.  It is true that certain Oregon communities have suffered economically due to the loss of jobs associated with Oregon’s increased knowledge of the environmental impacts of all types of logging practices.  However, these communities’ need for income does not outweigh the numerous environmental impacts and safety impacts associated with all three Action Alternatives proposed in the Revisions.


In Alternatives 2 and 3, the introduction of invasive species into new areas will increase significantly, with the significant fragmentation and increase in sunlight and disturbance in previously pristine areas.  Once invasives are introduced into these new areas, they will persist there forever.  The land will never be a sanctuary to native species.  Oregon does not need further problems with invasive species.  Tapping into old growth and pristine forests will cause us to loose these valuable and limited ecosystems forever.  The necessity to maintain the integrity of Oregon’s last remaining pristine forests outweighs the immediate economic need of certain communities.

Alternatives 2 and 3 also cause a decrease in the habitat of the endangered Marbled Murrelet.  Although the BLM claims that this decrease would only occur in the short term of 50 years, these years may nonetheless be devastating to the Murrelet population.  The Marbled Murrelet population is already strained under the pressures of previous deforestation and human disturbance.  Fifty years, while short-term regarding this forestry plan, is sufficient time to damage the Murrelet population significantly, putting further stress on the species’ reduced genetic pool.

In addition, all alternatives except the No Action Alternative increase fragmentation (especially in riparian zones), reducing habitat, and possibly causing the decline of highly endemic forest floor species.  One of the BLM’s top concerns should be the maintenance of forest biodiversity.  The only plan that adequately addresses this issue is the No Action Alternative.

Finally, as the BLM acts in service to the people of Oregon, the well-being of local human communities should be of highest concern.  With regards to forest fire risk, Action Alternatives 1, 2, and 3 would all increase fire severity and hazard in one or more regions of Oregon.  Only the No Action Alternative will reduce fire risk in all areas considered.  Reducing fire risk is an essential security to the communities that face this threat annually.  Surely community safety and stability ranks of higher priority to the publicly-run BLM than a small job count increase.


Action Alternatives 1, 2, and 3 all create environmental and safety risks for Oregon communities.  These risks are not outweighed by the only two benefits of these alternatives: more local jobs and increased timber revenue.  The BLM serves the people, and should therefore take into account the greater good of the people.  In this case, that greater good is not the immediate increase in jobs and revenue, but the prolonged protection of pristine environments and public safety.
